
 

November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik 

Alderman, 11
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject: 11
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090857  

              INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

              SOUTH 27
th

 STREET FROM A POINT 125 FEET 

              SOUTH OF WEST OHIO AVENUE TO A POINT 

              70 FEET SOUTH THEREOF   

       

Dear Alderman Dudzik: 

 

This is in response to a request from your office on behalf of the Taco Bell Restaurant 

located at 3334 South 27
th

 Street to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting 

the Taco Bell driveway have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling northbound on South 

27
th

 Street when vehicles park close to the driveway. Therefore, in the interest of public 

safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 
 



 

November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   14
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090857 

        INSTALL ALTERNATE MONTHLY PARKING DURING 

        WINTER MONTHS ON EAST DAKOTA STREET FROM 

        SOUTH LOGAN AVENUE TO SOUTH CLEMENT AVENUE 

         

        REMOVE ONE SIDE PARKING DURING WINTER MONTHS 

        ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF EAST DAKOTA STREET FROM 

        SOUTH LOGAN AVENUE TO SOUTH CLEMENT AVENUE      

          
Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, on behalf of local residents legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   15
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090857 

         REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE 

         OF NORTH 9
TH

 STREET FROM WEST NORTH AVENUE 

         TO WEST MEINECKE AVENUE 

          
Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

Due to the closing of Lee School located at 921 West Meinecke Avenue, the above-

captioned parking restriction is no longer needed. The necessary legislation will be prepared 

for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above 

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090857 

         REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE EAST 

         SIDE OF NORTH 22
ND

 STREET FROM A 

         POINT 120 FEET SOUTH OF WEST WELLS STREET 

         TO A POINT 30 FEET SOUTH THEREOF 

          

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to provide additional on-

street parking in this area. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking 

could be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 



November 13, 2009 
 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT: 4
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090857 

REMOVAL OF 5 HOUR METER PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

OF WEST ST. PAUL AVENUE BETWEEN NORTH 5
TH

 STREET AND 

NORTH 7
TH

 STREET. 
 

INSTALLATION OF 10 HOUR METER PARKING ON THE NORTH 

SIDE OF WEST ST. PAUL AVENUE BETWEEN NORTH 5
TH

 STREET 

AND NORTH 7
TH

 STREET. 
 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 
 

After discussion between Commissioner Jeff Mantes and your office, and in the interest 

of providing long term parking, we suggest the following: 
 

The Removal of: 

“Five-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, Five-Hour Parking 8:00 

AM to 6:00 PM Saturday and Sunday, One dollar and fifty cents per hour.” 
 

The Installation of: 

“Ten-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, Ten-Hour Parking 8:00 

AM to 6:00 PM Saturday and Sunday, Fifty Cents per hour.” 
 

If you have no objection to the above, we will prepare the necessary legislation for the 

next Public Safety Committee so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090857 

        INSTALL NO PARKING WHEN SNOWFALL 4” OR MORE 

        ON THE WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 3
rd

 STREET, FROM WEST 

        LAPHAM BOULEVARD TO WEST MITCHELL STREET 

             

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff forwarded this request to the Environmental Services 

Operations Division to see if there would be a snow plowing concern if this restriction was 

installed. They investigated this request and concluded that there would be no problem. The 

necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the November 19, 2009 

Public Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 



 

November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090857 

         REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE NORTH EMMBER LANE 

         FROM WEST CANAL STREET TO A POINT 235 FEET NORTH 

          
Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a City of Milwaukee resident to provide 

additional on-street parking in this area. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking 

could be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 



 

November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090857 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON NORTH 31
ST

 STREET  

         FROM WEST KILBOURN AVENUE TO WEST STATE STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local property owner, legislation will be 

prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the 

above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090857 

         INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON WEST MAPLE STREET 

         FROM SOUTH 3
RD

 STREET TO SOUTH 4
TH

 STREET          

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local property owners, legislation will be 

prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   10
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE # 090857 

         INSTALL THREE- HOUR PARKING ON THE NORTH 

         SIDE OF WEST BLUE MOUND ROAD FROM NORTH 

         HAWLEY ROAD TO NORTH 59
TH

 STREET 

 

         REMOVE TWO- HOUR PARKING ON THE NORTH 

         SIDE OF WEST BLUE MOUND ROAD FROM NORTH 

         HAWLEY ROAD TO NORTH 59
TH

 STREET 

   

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local property owners, legislation will be 

prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

November 13, 2009 
 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   4
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090857 

         INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON EAST ERIE STREET 

         FROM NORTH BROADWAY TO NORTH MILWAUKEE STREET 
 

         INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

         EAST ERIE STREET FROM NORTH MILWAUKEE STREET 

         TO EAST POLK STREET 
 

         INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

         EAST ERIE STREET FROM NORTH JEFFERSON STREET 

         TO EAST POLK STREET 
 

         REMOVE ONE-HOUR PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

         EAST ERIE STREET FROM NORTH BROADWAY TO 

         NORTH MILWAUKEE STREET 

        

Dear Alderman Bauman: 
 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local property owners, legislation will be 

prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-

captioned parking restrictions. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

November 13, 2009 
 

Honorable Robert Bauman     

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   4
th

 ALD. DIST. -FILE #090857  

         REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS  

         VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN 

         THE 4
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT 

     

Dear Alderman Bauman: 
  
As part of our on-going effort to verify field parking sign installations with ordinance 

records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for 

the parking restrictions listed below are not present in the field. The area residents or 

businesses have not questioned the absence of these signs, and we believe that the 

restrictions are no longer needed.  We, therefore, recommend that the ordinances be 

repealed. The changes we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect field 

signing, nor have any effect on your constituents.  
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting to remove the following restrictions: 

                      

1) E. Erie St., from C & N.W Railroad to N. Jefferson St. – No Parking 

 

2) E. Erie St., from N. Jackson St. to a point 110 feet east – Taxicab Stand 

 

3) E. Erie St., from N. Milwaukee St. to N. Jefferson St. – 10 Hour Meter Parking 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   13
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090857 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

         WEST WATERFORD AVENUE FROM A POINT 330 

         FEET WEST OF SOUTH 6
TH

 STREET TO A POINT 

         75 FEET WEST THEREOF          

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local property owner located at 605 West 

Waterford Avenue, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   1
st
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090857 

                  REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF  

                    WEST HOPE AVENUE FROM A POINT 480 FEET WEST 

                    OF NORTH 27
TH

 STREET TO NORTH 31
ST

 STREET 

       

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local property owners to remove the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking 

could be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 



 

November 13, 2009 

 

Honorable Nic Kovac 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   3
rd

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090857 

         INSTALL NO STOPPING ON SCHOOL DAYS 

         2:00 PM TO 3:30 PM ON THE SOUTH SIDE  

         OF EAST BURLEIGH STREET FROM NORTH 

         PIERCE STREET TO NORTH FRATNEY STREET 

          

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

Due to traffic backups on East Burleigh Street during the afternoon dismissal of children at 

Messmer Preparatory School, we are recommending the installation of the above-captioned 

parking restriction to prevent these backups. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 


